## El HasaTemple

NEWSLETTER 1<sup>ST</sup> Quarter - 2018

Greetings Nobles and Ladies,

Here's hoping everyone had a good Christmas with family and friends and is surviving the cold weather. We had a great Open House/Installation of Officers on the 6<sup>th</sup> of January and want to express our thanks and appreciation to everyone who helped out and those that attended and spent the evening with us.

We were proud to introduce our patient ambassador for 2018, Kate Boblett along with her Mom and Dad, Bill and Gabrielle. Kate has a radiant personality and is extremely excited about her role for the upcoming year. Folks, she will represent El Hasa well.

Upcoming Temple events during this quarter are:

Cash Party – 20 January, 2018. Contact High Priest & Prophet Patrick Leighty of Noble Scott Johnson for tickets.

Frog party – 10 February, 2018. Contact Chief Rabban Jerry Blevins for information.

We are asking all our members to keep abreast of our fund raisers for the year and make every effort to support us. In addition to scheduled fund raisers we continue to have Bingo every Tuesday and Wednesday and we still need help to keep this going. All this is extremely important this year as we lost one of our weekly rentals and need to off set this loss.

With this in mind, please note the enclosed 50/50 raffle tickets. Again, we are encouraging all our members to participate in our quarterly drawing. Please return your six tickets with ten dollars by 2 March, 2018 to El Hasa Temple, P.O. Box 5190, Ashland, KY 41105-5190. Drawing will be at the monthly stated meeting on 5 March.

Yours in the Faith,

Woody Mitchell

Potentate